
City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication
DATE:  10/15/24                                                           M&C FILE NUMBER:  M&C 24-0897

LOG NAME:  22REJECTION OF BIDS FOR MOORING PILINGS

SUBJECT

(CD 9) Authorize the Rejection of All Responses to Request for Proposal No. ENV-24-01 for the Installation of Mooring Pilings for the Trinity
River Waterwheel Initiative Project for the Environmental Services Department

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the rejection of all responses for Request for Proposal No. ENV-24-01 for the Installation of
Mooring Pilings for the Trinity River Waterwheel Initiative project for the Environmental Services Department.

DISCUSSION:

On November 16, 2023, The City of Fort Worth issued Request for Proposal (RFP) No. ENV-24-01 for the installation of mooring pilings for the
Trinity River Waterwheel Initiative project. Notice of the RFP was advertised in the Fort Worth Star-Telegram on November 19, 2023, November
26, 2023, and December 3, 2023. The City received three (3) responses. Keeley Construction and Cole Construction, Inc.'s proposals were
deemed responsive. Pacific West Environmental's proposal was deemed non-responsive because the City received the proposal late.

Following evaluation and inclusion of pricing information, the evaluation panel concluded that the proposals provided by each firm for the
construction and installation of mooring pilings exceeded the available project funding to date. This was the second issuance of an RFP for the
Trinity River Waterwheel Initiative project.  

A future request for a proposal for the installation of mooring pilings for the Trinity River Waterwheel Initiative project may be issued once staff has
reviewed the project further. Staff requests to reject all bids related to this RFP at this time.

This project is located in Council District 9. 

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of the recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by:  Valerie Washington  6199

   

Originating Business Unit Head: Cody Whittenburg  5455

   

Additional Information Contact: Sarah Czechowicz  5164

   


